Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: GT

	Application No: 
	3/2008/0149/P

	Development Proposed:
	Construction of new extension to east elevation to form study. Demolition of existing garage and erection of new garage in stone to match existing house at Blacksticks Cottage, Blacksticks Lane, Chipping.

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No observations or comments have been received within the statutory 21-day consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy ENV13 – Landscape Protection.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy H17 – Building Conversions - Design Matters.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The site is located within the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty, outside the settlement boundary of Chipping, as defined by the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan. The property is a barn conversion and following an application in 2004, is now linked to former stables/holidays lets to the north of the main building. The application seeks permission to extend an existing extension to the east elevation to form a study, and demolish an existing timber garage and erect a new stone built, garage.

The proposed study extension sees a raise in the ridge height of the current extension on the east elevation from 3.2m to approx. 4.3m, and an increase in width from 3.45m to \approx. 5.35m. The extension is shown to be constructed in stone to match with a slate roof, and as such it is considered to be a sympathetically designed addition, that will not significantly affect the character of the converted barn, nor have any detrimental impact on the location or on the residential amenity of the nearby neighbours and will not significantly affect the character of the converted barn.

The existing timber garage on site measures 4.9m x 8.9m, approx. 3.9m to the ridge and is positioned approx. 18m from the property. The proposed stone and slate built, replacement garage is shown to measure 8m x 7m, approx. 4.38m to the ridge and approx. 22m from the house itself. The style and design of the garage are considered to be acceptable, and as the garage is positioned outside the branch spread of the adjacent mature tree, it is considered that the proposal complies with the relevant Policies and as such is considered to be acceptable.
On the basis of this, the application is recommended accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal represents an appropriate form of development and given its design, size and location would not result in visual detriment to the surrounding countryside, nor would its use have an adverse impact on highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 12/12/2007














